POLTONHALL AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT 7.30PM ON 10 OCTOBER 2018

Present:
F Warner, A Munro, A Thomson and S Waterston 

 

Attending:
Cllrs D Milligan and J Lay Douglas, PC K Dolan, A & B Cunningham,
                        M Crawford, S Gough and J Marshall
Apologies:      J Aitchison (Chair), Cllr D Alexander, E Spence, J Bernard, D West

                       J Cameron and K Wightman

1.     Chair’s Remarks

1.1    In the absence of the Chair due to illness, FW deputised and welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2.
Minutes of Meeting held on 12 September 2018 and Matters Arising

2.1
Item 2.1 – road sign on Polton Road. It was reported that it had not yet been fixed. It was also noted that Demaster and JDW haulage were still using Polton Road to transport the rubble from the St James centre redevelopment.

2.2
Item 2.2 – speed sensor at Cameron Crescent.  It was reported that this had not yet been moved.

2.3
Minutes were approved.  Proposed by AT and seconded by AM


3.
Finance Report

3.1       Statement of Account as at 10 October 2018






          Bank                               Cash

B/F                                                               431.16                             0.00

Expenditure:                                                     6.00

Income:   Interest                                              0.06

Total Bank and cash                                     437.22
4.
Secretary’s Report

4.1
 Correspondence received from Midlothian Council about the supply of one tonne bags of grit/salt for communities to use during periods of adverse weather.

4.2
Scottish Water responded to the query regarding the taste and odour issues of the domestic water supply at Hopefield. They advised that the issues stem from algae in their reservoirs.  While completely harmless, it could cause some taste and odour issues.  The area was last sampled at the end of August and no issues were found.  However, Scottish Water was happy to organise resampling.  To do that, customers would have to contact them and they would attend their property to take samples.
4.3
A request was received from Suzanne Yule, Deputy Head teacher at Lasswade High School with responsibility for the school’s links with the wider school community. She was keen to establish links with PDCC whose areas the schools serves and was particularly interested in engaging with PDCC and identifying new ways that we could work together to ensure the school was a key player in taking the local area forward.  She hoped to meet with PDCC after the October break to discuss how we could work together and the possibility of attending a future PDCC meeting with some of the S6 students.   It was agreed that was a good idea and FW would invite them to a future meeting.                                                                   Action: FW

5.
Police Report

5.1
Criminal Activity September Beat Area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District.  During the month of September 2018 in the beat area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District – there were 72 recorded crimes reported, of which 31 were solved (43% solvency).  During this time period, there were 353 calls to Police Scotland. 
5.2
INCIDENTS OF NOTE

About 5am on Saturday 1 September a 17 year old woman was issued a recorded police warning for consuming alcohol in the street at the High Street.

About 8pm on Saturday 1 September a man stole a quantity of alcohol from Spar.

About 9pm on Monday 3 September a 37 year old man was reported to be behaving in a threatening and abusive manner at premises at High Street, Lasswade and has been reported to the Procurator Fiscal.

About 3pm Wednesday 5 September a 17 year old woman behaved in a threatening and abusive manner towards staff and members o9f the public at the Lasswade Centre.  She was subsequently traced and has been reported to the Procurator Fiscal.

About 2am on Friday 7 September a man was issued a recordable police warning after being found in possession of controlled drugs at Campview Road.

About 5pm on Friday 7 September the window of a property at Brixwold Bank was smashed.
About 2am on Saturday 8 September 2 men caused damage to the windows of a premises at High Street, Lasswade

About 7pm on Saturday 8 September the window of a property at Hawthorden Avenue was smashed.

About 8pm on Saturday 8 September the window of a property at Rose gardens was smashed.

About 5.30pm on Sunday 9 September a man and woman stole a quantity of alcohol from the Co-op.

About 7.30pm on Tuesday 11 September 2 girls were charged after assaulting staff at Lasswade Centre and thereafter assaulting police.

About 1am on Wednesday 13 September a 25 year old man was issued a recordable police warning after being found in possession of drugs at Dundas Street.

About 1am on Tuesday 11 September 2 men caused a disturbance at High Street and have been reported to the Procurator Fiscal.

Overnight between Wednesday 12 and Thursday 13 September the windows of a vehicle parked at Dickson Grove were damaged.
About 12pm on Thursday 13 September a 45 year old female caused a disturbance was issued a recordable police warning.

Overnight between Wednesday 12 and Thursday 13 September 2 generators were stolen from Viewbank Avenue.

About 12pm on Friday 14 September a warrant was executed by police at a property at Auld Coal Avenue. A quantity of drugs was recovered and a 31 year old man reported to the Procurator Fiscal.
About 6pm on Friday 14 September 2 women stole a quantity of alcohol from Co-op.

About 10.30am on Saturday 15 September a man stole a quantity of alcohol from Co-op.

About 3pm on Saturday 15 September a 32 year old man caused a disturbance within a public house at Dundas Street.  He has been reported to the Procurator Fiscal.

About 9.30pm on Sunday 16 September a 20 year old man assaulted another man at Polton Avenue Road.  The man was traced and has been reported for this incident and drug offences. 

About 6.30pm on Sunday 16 September 2 women stole a quantity of meat from the Co-op.
About 9am on Tuesday 18 September a warrant was executed by police at a property at Sherwood Court.  A quantity of drugs was recovered and a 23 year old man reported to the Procurator Fiscal.

 Overnight between Wednesday 19 and Thursday 20 September paint was poured over a vehicle parked on Dobbies Road.

About 8.30pm on Friday 21 September a women stole a quantity of meat from the Co-op.

About 7.30am on Saturday 23 and Monday 24 September entry was gained to a shed at Rose Place by unknown persons and pedal cycle parts were stolen.

Overnight between Wednesday 26 and Thursday 27 September a vehicle parked on Sherwood Loan was damaged.

About 1.30pm on Friday 28 September a woman stole beauty products from Lloyd’s Pharmacy.

About 4pm on Saturday 29 September a 22 year old man was found in possession of drugs and issued a recordable police warning.
About 7pm on Sunday 30 September staff at the public toilets behind Polton Street discovered that significant damage had been caused to the complex.

Throughout the month of September there were various calls made to police regarding youths causing a nuisance predominantly around Dickson Grove and Durham Grove/ Bank areas, but also elsewhere in Bonnyrigg.  Police have combated this with regular patrols and robust intervention where youths have been found to be behaving in an antisocial or criminal manner.

If any person has any information about the incidents listed above, or indeed any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officers PC Jonny Cassidy or PC Owen Findlay via 101 or email:  jonathan.cassidy@scotland.pnn.police.uk
owen.findlay@scotland.pnn.police.uk
6.
Midlothian Councillors’ Report

6.1
Cllr JLD reported on a clean up a Mayburn and would forward details to FW.  
6.2
Cllr DM reported on a meeting concerning the Co-op which had not done enough to stop young people stealing alcohol.  It was made clear at the Licensing Committee that if the Co-op did not take action to resolve the problem then consideration could be given to revoking their licence to sell alcohol.

6.3
Plans were going ahead for a new Lasswade Primary School and it was hoped there were would an update the following week about the former Hopefield Primary site.

6.4
Cllr DM spoke about the closure of the Post Office in Bonnyrigg, was keen to see it re-opened and was surprised the Co-op did not want it in the store.
6.5
It was noted there would be issues with the re-organisation of the Bank of Scotland in Bonnyrigg High Street including the removal of the business safe.

Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 14 November 2018
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